



**Minutes of the 558th Committee Meeting of the West Sussex Centre
of the Caravan and Motorhome Club held 7.30 pm Wednesday 8th May via
Zoom**

1. Apologies for absence: Nick Harris

2. Attendees.

Rob Bayes Chair (RB), Keith Wood Vice Chair (KW), Nick Harris Secretary (NH), Sam Wood Treasurer (SW), Carol Wightman Rally Secretary (CW), Janine Aylmore (JA), Elizabeth Greenfield (EG), Janette Mitten (JM), Lee Mitten (LM) and Dave Wightman (DW).

RB thanked those present for attending.

3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

The minutes of the 557th meeting were not available.

4. Matters Arising. NIL

5. Actions from minutes 557. Nil

6. Notification of any other Business.

KW, JM

7. Secretary's Report.

Not available.

8. Treasurer's Report.

£9667.81 in current account. £3.42 in reserve account. All payments up to date

9. Hon Rally Secretary's Report.

2024 Fishbourne Rally. Chased but no paperwork received so rally cost not known.

2025 rallies.

Laughing Fish. Booked easter 18-21 April. £10.00 per night plus VAT

Paddock Wood 6-8 June. Awaits confirmation.

Fishbourne 12-15 June. Awaits confirmation.

Care Ashore 11-13 July. Awaits price and confirmation.

White House Farm 25-29 July. Verbal booking.

Nil booked for January, February or March yet.

AGM. 26-28 September North hall.

10. Southern Centres. (SC)

Latest Report on Website

11. South East Region. (SER)

Nil to report

12. Committee with responsibilities: -

- a. Rally Book 2025. RB has spoken with Kim who will do the book again.
- b. Web site. All in order
- c. Centre Equipment. Nil to report
- d. Plaques. The provision of plaques for Lower Tye need ordering. Post meeting note.
Done
- e. Health and Welfare. Nil to report
- f. New Members Committee. Previous meeting cancelled. Will go ahead after this meeting.

13. AOB

KW. Asked if damage to his generator lent to rally officers would be covered by the centre. CW pointed out that DW had killed several generators when used for rallies with no recompense. Long discussion over generators/batteries at rallies and how this would work if DW was not there. DW is going to look at battery options. LM is going to look at generator options.

JM asked if cost of £150.00 for entertainment at Fishbourne could be met by the centre. Discussed and decided that a modest charge per unit will be levied and the rest covered by the centre.

14. Date and venue of next meeting.

Wednesday 12th June 2024 via Zoom at 7.00pm

Nick Harris. Secretary

Thanks to KW for the notes.